AMITY TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

    REGULAR MEETING                   
May 13, 2009; 7:00 P.M.


The Regular Meeting of the Amity Township Planning Commission was held at the Amity Township Municipal Building located at 2004 Weavertown Road, Douglassville, Berks County, and PA.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joseph Hayik at 7:00 P.M. with a salute to the flag.  The following people were in attendance:

Commission

Joseph Hayik, Chairman

Majid Alsayegh

George Ferensick

Paul Weller

Staff
Mr. Brian Boland, Kozloff Stoudt, Solicitor

Mr. John Weber, LTL Consultants, Engineer

Mr. Charles Lyon, Amity Township Manager 

Kathie Benson, Planning Secretary

Paul Weller moved, Majid Alsayegh seconded to approve the minutes of April 8, 2009 Regular meeting. Motion carried 4-0.

Joseph Hayik - yes

Majid Alsayegh - yes

George Ferensick - yes

Paul Weller – yes

Denicco,Body,Kutz Subdivision-Heritage Homes

Original submission in accordance with settlement agreement
Nothing to report at this time.  

Reserve at Golf Ridge(formerly Monocacy Tract) - Heritage Builders 

Original submission in accordance with settlement agreement
Nothing to report at this time.
Blacksmith Subdivision-Preliminary Plan-Ralph Yocum-13 Lots-Bursich Engineering Plan No. GR175400

Original Submission 07.11.07; expires 10.09.07

Extension #1 approved 10.16.07; expires 02.16.08

Extension #2 approved 02.16.08; expires 05.21.08


Extension #3 approved 05.21.08; expires 08.20.08


Extension #4 approved 08.20.08; expires 11.19.08


Extension #5 approved 11.19.08; expires 02.18.09


Extension #6 approved 01.21.09; expires 05.20.09


Extesion #7 approved 05.20.09; expires 08.19.09

Majid Alsayegh moved, seconded by Paul Weller to recommend the Board of Supervisor’s grant an additional 90 Day Time Extension. Motion arried 4-0.

Joseph Hayik - yes

Majid Alsayegh - yes

George Ferensick - yes

Paul Weller – yes

Mr. Yocum stated the additional land has been purchased and a new plan is expected to be submitted for review prior to the June Planning Commission Meeting. 

Amity Self Storage West-David Fisher-Joseph Body-Preliminary Plan


Original Submission 03.12.08; expires 06.18.08


Extension #1 approved 06.18.08; expires 10.17.08


Extension #2 approved 10.15.09; expires 01.21.09


Extension #3 approved 01.21.09; expires 05.20.09

Paul Weller moved, seconded by George Ferensick to recommend the Board of Supervisor’s grant an additional 90-Day Time Extension. Motion carried 4-0.


Joseph Hayik - yes

Majid Alsayegh - yes

George Ferensick - yes

Paul Weller – yes

Mr. Boland requested Mr. Lee Mauger place in writing the Mauger properties position relative to the land easement associated with this property. Discussions followed about a 12 foot wide easement that is on the property for accessing the home. 

Hess Corporation-Preliminary Plan-Land Development-Ben Franklin Highway


Original Submission 10.08.08; expires 01.21.09



Extension #1 01.21.09; expires 05.20.09

Paul Weller moved, seconded by Majid Alsayegh to recommend the Board of Supervisor’s grant an additional 90 Day Time Extension to this plan. Motion carried 4-0.

Joseph Hayik - yes

Majid Alsayegh - yes

George Ferensick - yes

Paul Weller – yes

Paul Weller moved, seconded by George Ferensick to recommend the Board of Supervisor grant 4 waivers:

1. 517(e)(3) – Allow less trees then required due to the unique shape of the property and lack of areas to install the trees.

2. 510-(I)(6)- To approve proposed parking within 5 feet of the building on the southside. Curb stops to be placed for safety.

3. 520(c)(1)(I)(v) – Approve lighting intensity to 22:1. This is due to higher illumination under the canopies of safety which tends to exaggerate this ratio.

4. 304(c)- Allow plan submission as Preliminary/Final Plan.

Motion carried 4-0.

Joseph Hayik - yes

Majid Alsayegh - yes

George Ferensick - yes

Paul Weller – yes

Mr. Gavin presented the issued Penn Dot and NPDES Permit approval letters. It was agreed provided all the changes from LTL’s review letter dated 05/08/09 are corrected on the plan and review by Mr. Weber prior to our workshop meeting May 27th we can place on our agenda for possible approval.

Irene Witek-Preliminary Plan-Stackhouse Bensinger-Commercial Monocacy Creek Road and 422

Paul Weller moved, seconded by George Ferensick to accept Final Plan Submission for review. Motion Carried 4-0.

Joseph Hayik - yes

Majid Alsayegh - yes

George Ferensick - yes

Paul Weller – yes

OTHER PLANNING COMMISSION ITEMS

Tornetta Realty Group has requested a possible 422 Commercial Overlay District along the east end of the township along the Route 422 Eastbound lane. All planning commission members were advised to review and plan to discuss at the June Planning Commission Meeting.  

Zoning

Amity Township Fire Company- Paul Weller was excused from discussing this plan as a Planning Coommission Member. He is the current Amity Fire Co Board of Directors President. Mr. Weller explained Amity Fire Co was expanding their building increasing both the engine room and social quarters. This would result in a 30% increase where 25% is the allowed amount. They have also applied for the Special Exception Use in the LDR District to conform to the current Zoning. Majid Alsayegh moved, seconded by George Ferensick to recommend the Zoning hearing Board approve. Motion carried 3-0-1.

Joseph Hayik - yes

Majid Alsayegh - yes

George Ferensick - yes

Paul Weller – abstained

Mr. Weller returned to his planning commission seat.

ORDINANCE REVIEW

May 27, 2009 Workshop

This workshop will be focussed on review Mr. Weber and Mr. Boland recommendations for a Planned Commercial/Light Industrial District(AWIP) taken fro the discussion April 22, 2009.
OTHER ITEMS

Mr. Lyon reported the Leaf Creek Trail committee met and are moving orward with the design. Another meeting is scheduled for the second Tuesday in August and the public hearings to follow. 

Adjourn

Paul Weller moved, seconded by Neal Fisher to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM. Motion carried 3-0.
Joseph Hayik – yes

Neal Fisher

Paul Weller – yes

Respectfully submitted,

Kathie Benson

Planning Secretary

3

